SUBMISSION ON HELIPORT 15 CREMORNE ST HERNE BAY
APPLICATION NUMBER: LUC60134603-A
The current flights permitted (under an earlier town plan) are one per day and two per week. This application seeks to double the current daily and weekly permissible flight numbers to two per day and four per week and a maximum of 104 per annum.
Because of the increased daily and weekly flight numbers sought all the provisions of the Auckland Unitary Plan apply.

The noise is too loud and in breach of the Auckland Unitary Plan provisions for immediate neighbours, people in the Cremorne Reserve, and the beach, the coastline, and its surroundings.
No account has been taken of the effects of cumulative noise from helicopters using other landing sites.

The noise and vibration produced by helicopter movements on neighbouring properties is in breach of the Auckland Unitary Plan generally, the Unitary Plan requirements for Noise and Vibration, and specifically the Objectives and Policies for noise and vibration.
The helicopter movements will interfere with the fauna (including birds) and flora in the Cremorne Reserve and potentially residential properties.

There is danger to people in the Cremorne Reserve from immediate proximity to the landing area and overflight.

There is a danger to swimmers, boaters, and fishers in the immediate vicinity of the helipad.

The consent conditions proposed by the applicant are insufficient.

There should be a review of the CAA part 157 determination for landing site by the CAA.

We would like to be heard in relation to this submission.
https://www.aviation.govt.nz/airspace-and-aerodromes/aerodromes/part-157-proposals-and-determinations/ 

